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Burkhard Hess and his team at the University of Vienna recently finalised an
Academic Position Paper on the Reform on the Brussels Ibis Regulation, which is
now available on SSRN. They have kindly shared the following summary with us.

The  Brussels  Ibis  Reform  project  leading  up  the  Academic  Position  Paper
commenced  with  the  formation  of  a  Working  Group  within  the  European
Association  for  Private  International  Law  (EAPIL)  in  2021,  spearheaded  by
Burkhard  Hess  and  Geert  Van Calster.  This  Working  Group consisted  of  42
academics from 22 EU Member States plus Iceland, Norway, Switzerland and the
UK. The Members of the Working Group provided information on the application
of the Brussels Ibis Regulation in their respective jurisdictions by means of a
questionnaire,  after  which  a  Members  Consultative  Committee  of  the  EAPIL
produced a report. Based on this input, the former MPI Luxembourg and the KU
Leuven organised a conference in Luxembourg on 9 September 2022.

After the Luxembourg conference, Burkhard Hess and a team of researchers of
the former MPI Luxembourg prepared a Working Paper with 32 reform proposals.
The Members of the EAPIL Working Group and the academic public were invited
to express their opinion on these proposals through online surveys. The results of
these surveys were processed by Burkhard Hess and his team , which led to
amendments to the original proposals. These amended proposals were presented
discussed  at  a  conference  in  Vienna  on  12  April  2024.  The  findings  of  this
conference  were  integrated  into  the  Academic  Position  Paper  that,  after
consulting the Members of the EAPIL Working Group, received a final update
before being uploaded on SSRN

The five different parts of the Academic Position Paper cover the role and scope
of  the  Brussels  Ibis  Regulation,  collective  redress,  third-state  relations,
jurisdiction and pendency, as well as recognition and enforcement. Each part
covers  distinct  issues  identified  at  the  2022  Luxembourg  conference  and
formulates specific proposals to resolve them. The background of each proposal is
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briefly  explained and the charts  indicating the responses  to  the  surveys  are
presented,  before  discussing  the  feedback  received  through the  surveys  and
during the 2024 Vienna Conference.

Burkhard Hess and his team would like to thank everyone that has taken the time
to answer the surveys and/or attend the conferences. Your input was invaluable,
and we have sought to take your views into account as much as possible. We
believe that the proposals in the Academic Position Paper provide a solid set of
recommendations to consider in recasting the Brussels Ibis Regulation, which will
be  presented  to  the  European  Commission  as  a  meaningful  contribution  of
academia in the upcoming law-making process.


